

# Wilford Community Group

*Striving to build a safe, vibrant local community for all*

**email:** WilfordCG@hotmail.com

**Website:** www.thisiswilford.org.uk

**Facebook:** This is Wilford

## Meeting Minutes

<b>Attendees</b>	Sophie Blaken (SB) - Vice Chair, Sarah O'Connor (SOC) Secretary, Roger Steel (RS), Lindsey Barnes (LB), Rebecca Ironmonger (RN), Bill Roughton (BR), Alice Veldtman (AV), Pam Duesbury (PD), Suzy Conway (SC), Dianne Rolley (DR)
<b>Also Present</b>	Rev Phil Marsh, Jonathan Shewell-Cooper, Cllr Andrew Rule, Jeremy Pratt, Heidi Shewell-Cooper,
<b>Where</b>	The Ferry Inn, Main Road, Wilford
<b>When</b>	Monday 19 <sup>th</sup> March 2018, 19:30 – 21:05
<b>What</b>	Wilford Community Group Meeting

Item	Description	Action
<b>0</b>	<b>Agenda</b>	
0.1	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Apologies</li> <li>2. Minutes &amp; Actions from 19th February 2018 Meeting</li> <li>3. Parking Issues Update - AR</li> <li>4. Events Update (May Day and Summer Event) – SB, RD</li> <li>5. Rough Sleeping Discussion - SO</li> <li>6. WCG Online Presence Update and Community Heritage Project Update – DA</li> <li>7. Crime Discussion and Update – SO, DA</li> <li>8. Any Other Business</li> </ol>	
<b>1</b>	<b>Apologies</b>	
1.1	Robert Dodson (RD) – Chair Pat Huxley (PH)- Treasurer Cristian Nardoni (CN) Daniel Atherton (DA)	
<b>2</b>	<b>Parking Issues and Update</b>	
2.1	Andrew updated, there had been a letter drop on Main Road, side streets up to Bee bank, meeting with traffic and safety team was cancelled by them, meeting with head of traffic, means testing for cost of permits, review for chargeable and free scheme still under review, further meeting next week. Cost of permits will be £70 each for 3 years, can have up to 4 permits per household.	
<b>3</b>	<b>May Day Event</b>	
3.1	Music and brownies Dianne to be re-inbursed for costs. Phil and Andrew have agreed to do BBQ, suggested a climbing wall instead of Bouncy castle-Sophie to check budget for this, Church to provide tea and coffee again. Sophie to see if Vickie Reid would like to do arts and crafts. Set up from 12pm. Alice to do arch decorating, it's a free event, but will have some donation bucket.	
<b>4</b>	<b>Events for the year</b>	
4.1	Summer event- Sunday 22nd July, open church event, Phil to arrange and discuss at next meeting as dates clash with Splendour.	<b>Phil to arrange</b>
<b>5</b>	<b>Supporting Rough Sleepers</b>	

# Wilford Community Group

*Striving to build a safe, vibrant local community for all*

**email:** WilfordCG@hotmail.com

**Website:** www.thisiswilford.org.uk

**Facebook:** This is Wilford

Item	Description	Action
5.1	Posting, where and how to help, SOC to establish what items would be helpful, SOC to collect items from others at WCG meetings and distribute to Friary or similar. Rough sleepers now moved on and no longer an issue.	
<b>6</b>	<b>Heritage Update</b>	
6.1	SB read out DA's update – committee approves initial funding for software. DA to keep group updated.	
<b>7</b>	<b>Crime Update</b>	
7.1	SB read out email from Matt Pooley -travellers on Clifton Bridge Inn now gone, DA will publish figures on FB page.	
<b>8</b>	<b>Iremongers Pond Update</b>	
8.1	There will be an East Midlands Today feature with regards to the pond on Tuesday 1st May during the daytime if anyone is free to contribute and take part, they will be talking about birds and sharing pictures.	
<b>10</b>	<b>Next WCG Meeting – Monday 16<sup>th</sup> April 2018 19:30 start</b>	